
Notice of Determination of Non-Significance 

Kittitas County Updated Shoreline Master Program 

SEPA Environmental Review 
 

 

Pursuant to 36.70B RCW, notice is hereby given that Kittitas County did on December 14, 2020, 

receive a SEPA Environmental Checklist from Kittitas County for the non-project action of the 

updated Shoreline Master Program.  

 

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it will not have a probable significant 

adverse impact on the environment.  An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required 

under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c).  This decision was made after review of a completed 

environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency.  This information is 

available to the public on request.   

 

This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-35; the lead agency will not act on this proposal for 14 

days. Any person, affected tribe, or agency may submit comments to the lead agency within 14 

days of the date of issuance of the DNS. Kittitas County Community Development Services shall 

reconsider the DNS based on timely comments and may retain or modify the DNS or, if the 

responsible official determines that significant adverse impacts are likely, withdraw the DNS or 

supporting documents. If the DNS is modified, the lead agency will send the modified DNS to 

agencies with jurisdiction. Any agency with jurisdiction over this proposal, upon review of this 

DNS (WAC 197-11-340) may, within the fourteen (14) day comment period, transmit to the 

initial lead agency a completed "Notice of assumption of lead agency status."   

 

Written comments from the public may be submitted to Kittitas County Community 

Development Services no later than January 5, 2021 at 4:30 p.m. 

 

Any person desiring to express his views or to be notified of the action taken on this application 

should contact the Kittitas County Community Development Services Department (CDS).  The 

submitted application and related filed documents may be examined by the public at the CDS 

office between 8:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M. at 411 North Ruby, Suite 2, Ellensburg, WA 98926.  

Phone (509) 962-7506.  Staff Planner: Bridget Pechtel, Long Range Planner. 

 

 

Dated:  December 18, 2020 

Publish Daily Record:  December 22, 2020 and December 29, 2020  

Publish NKC Tribune:  December 24, 2020 

 


